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GATSO USA, Inc.

Andrew Noble, President

900 Cummings Center, Suite 222-T
Beverly, MA 01915

RE: Termination of Contract No. 7681

Dear Mr. Noble,

This letter constitutes formal notice of termination of Contract No. 7681
between GATSO USA and the City of West Hollywood dated November 20,
2015 (Automated Red Light Camera Enforcement System) pursuant to
Section 6.1 (Termination for Convenience) of that Contract. This notice of
termination is effective as of March 4, 2020.

As you know, Amendment #1 to the Contract dated July 20, 2017 establishes
the operational date of the first camera as March 1, 2017. Pursuant to Section
6.1 of the Contract, either party may terminate without cause and without
penalty, in its sole discretion, upon thirty days’ writfen notice at any time after
the third anniversary of the date that one or more cameras are first
operational. Pursuant to Amendment #1, the third anniversary is March 1,
2020.

Accordingly, except as provided herein, GATSO USA is hereby directed to
cease services after March 4, 2020, meaning that, as provided in Section 6.4
of the Contract, GATSO USA is hereby directed to cease image capture
activities and issuance of Red Light Camera citations after that date.
Notwithstanding the foregoing, and as further provided in Section 6.4, GATSO
USA shall continue to assist Deputy Trent Miles in processing and prosecuting
citations issued pursuant to images captured on or before March 4, 2020 until
final disposition is reached. GATSO USA will be compensated for those
continuing services as provided for in the Contract.

Finally, as provided in Section 6.5 of the Contract, GATSO USA is hereby
directed to remove all hardware from the public right-of-way by or before
March 30, 2020. The City will consider an exiension of this deadline for good
cause shown. Hardware not removed from the right-of-way by the deadline
will be removed by the City at GATSO USA’s expense and will be disposed of
by City as it deems appropriate.




Thank you for your service to the City. Should you have any questions about
this notice of termination or GATSO USA’s obligations hereunder, please
contact the undersigned at (323) 848-6507.

Sincerely,

T

Hany Demitri, P.E., T.E.
City Engineer

Cc: Paul Arevalo, City Manager
Oscar Delgado, Deputy City Manager
Jackie Rocco, Director of Public Works
Michael Jenkins, City Attorney




